
30th AGM Secretary Report 
 
Prepared by: Chris Butler 
Date: 18 May 2024 

Introduction 
 
This is my sixth report as Secretary, NZ Federation of Motoring Clubs Inc. 
 
The secretarial office has again run smoothly this year. All but one of the executive meetings were held 
via video conference.  We also had many online meetings on specific topics, resulting in smooth, agile 
and timely operations.  This is my final year as secretary, and I really look forward to some great 
candidates at next year’s AGM.  If you would like to consider this role, where you are in the thick of a 
fabulous organisation, feel free to give me or Garry a call. 
 

Website and Records Management 
 
The website continues to be well used and is one of our key communication channels.  All AGM 
registrations this year were processed online, facilitating smooth registration processing. 
 
In the past year there have been 9,300 visitors to the site with 23,000 page views. 
 
The website will be modernised this coming year, so watch this space. 
 

Communications 
 
As part of our modernisation programme, we have a new logo, which better reflects our name, using 
the steering wheel to “drive into our future”. 
 
We have partnered with Cumulo9, one of our key sponsors to aid with the digital transformation 
programme to gain admin efficiencies and further reduce operating overhead in both time and cost.  I 
thank and recommend the team at Cumulo9 for their commitment to the Federation.   
 

Membership 
 
For the 2023/2024 year, the FoMC has 150 member clubs, a net increase of 1 club from last year, 
representing 149,494 members and 126,872 vehicles.  We gained 3 and lost 2 clubs due to dwindling 
numbers. 
 
We will be automating the subscription invoicing process this year, which will save many hours of 
effort.   
 
Reminder please to send through any change of officers (president, secretary & treasurer), as this 
really helps with ensuring communications gets to the right people in your club. 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Chris Butler, Secretary 


